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The Salem Township Board of Trustees met on June 14, 2022 in regular session at the Salem Township Fire Station 

Conference Room for the purpose of transacting the business of the Township.  Trustee Ralph Blanton called the 

meeting to order at 7:00pm with Trustee Heath Kilburn present.  Mr. Blanton led all those present in the pledge to the 

flag.  

 

Meeting Minutes:   

• The trustees read the minutes from the May 24, 2022 meeting.  Mr. Blanton made a motion to approve the minutes.  

Mr. Kilburn seconded the motion.   

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yea  Mrs. Ramsey - absent    Mr. Kilburn – yea 

 

Fire Department:  Trustee Mr. Blanton reported on behalf of Fire Chief Harrison: 

• Requested to hire Ronald Jones and Donald Books as FF/Medic.  Mr. Blanton made a motion to hire Ronald 

Jones and Donald Books as FF/Medic.  Mr. Kilburn seconded the motion.   

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yea  Mrs. Ramsey - absent    Mr. Kilburn – yea 

 

• Requested to accept resignation of Ryan McLaughlin as of June 12, 2022.  Mr. Blanton made a motion to accept 

resignation of Ryan McLaughlin as of June 12, 2022.  Mr. Kilburn seconded the motion.   

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yea  Mrs. Ramsey - absent    Mr. Kilburn – yea 

 

Zoning Update:  Trustee Mr. Blanton reported on behalf of Zoning Inspector Stephanie Austin: 

• McQuitty/Wells Fargo was submitted for prosecutor letter and was submitted to legal council.  Adam has sent 

notice of eminent prosecution.   

 

• Grass letters went out to 4070 Traude Ct. and 6307 Morrow Rossburg Rd. 

 

• I will be issuing permit #26 and have more to review.  Will give full report at the end of the month.   

 

• I have contacted the violation at 6317 Rt 22/3 regarding tires and they have Rumpke scheduled to pick up this 

week.   

  

Guest comments:   See list of attendance 

• Gary Paynter reported that the grass is tall on Waynesville Rd. Mr. Blanton said that the road crew is working on 

it.  

 

Trustee Ralph Blanton reported: 

• Using the arm mower on Lake Rd and Salem Rd. to help with visibility 

 

• Had repairs on backhoe 

 

• Road crew working on mowing ditches on Trovillo Rd and then onto others 

 

• Purchased spinner motors for salt truck  

 

Trustee Heath Kilburn reported: 

• Follow up on the issue with cemetery that we double sold plots.  Mr. Blanton will get form to Fiscal Officer so 

she can write a new deed to be issued due to replacement lots.   

 

• Mr. Kilburn wants to get a quote from Rausch to do dirt work on the pad for the new pole barn.  He is 

experienced, has the equipment and is close to the job.  Mr. Blanton agreed.   
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Fiscal Business:   Vicky VonHolle, Fiscal Officer 

• Presented Resolution 2022-06 Appointing initial Region 14 Representative and Alternate Representative to the 

OneOhio Recovery Foundation, Inc. Board.  Motion was moved by Mr. Blanton and seconded by Mr. Kilburn.   

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yes   Mrs. Ramsey - absent    Mr. Kilburn – yes  

 

• Presented the trustees with payroll and bills that are ready for payment.  Mr. Blanton made a motion to approve 

the payroll and to pay the bills as presented.  Mr. Kilburn seconded the motion.   

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yea   Mrs. Ramsey - absent    Mr. Kilburn – yea  

 

Adjournment:  With no further business to come before the board, Mr. Blanton made a motion to adjourn the meeting 

at 7:25pm.  Mr. Kilburn seconded the motion.     

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yea   Mrs. Ramsey - absent    Mr. Kilburn – yea  


